
 
South Bucks Archers  

Return to Archery Guidelines for Members 
(updated 10/9/20) 

• Please STAY AWAY from the Club if you are unwell.  
 

• Practice Social Distancing. Remember you are going to shoot rather than socialise. You should not linger 
before or after sessions. 
 

• Bring hand sanitiser to all sessions and use frequently.  
 

• Bring a face covering to all sessions to use if required. Face coverings are mandatory for indoor shooting 
and should be worn outdoors where 2m social distancing is impossible (eg. if helping another archer set up 
their boss) 
 

• Pre-book your visits to the club. Members that have not pre-booked their session will be turned away. 
 

• Arrive promptly at the start of your booked session.  
 

• Bring your own Faces and Pins. At your first session, faces and pins will be provided for you. Please take 
these home and bring to future sessions. New target faces and sets of pins are also available to buy. 
 

• Facilities. There is no access to toilets or hand washing facilities.  
 

• Setting up/ taking down 
- Always follow the instructions of the key holder. 
- Members may be allocated jobs to help with setting up the range and should remain until the end of the 

session so that they can put the same equipment away. 
- Archers will set up/ take down their own boss.  
- Please sanitise all club equipment immediately before and after use. 

 
• Only one person is permitted in the shed at any one time. Please sanitise your hands before and after 

entering the shed.  
 

• Shooting 
- Each boss must remain at one distance throughout the session 
- You should not help to collect, score or find another archer’s arrows. Collect your own arrows only. 
- Archer’s items should not be left on or around school tables and benches.  
- Remember that all the usual rules of shooting still apply! 

 
• Scoring. Score sheets will not be available, please print out your own or use a scoring app if you wish to 

score. Scores will be accepted by email for rounds shot under AGB rules at the club only. As scoresheets 
cannot be countersigned, we are unable to accept claims for awards, badges…etc. 
 

These guidelines may seem limiting, but it is for your safety, the safety of other archers and the wider 
community, so please follow the guidance laid out here and the instructions of key holders at the range and help 
us to keep our sport and each other safe. 
 
Thank you. Stay Safe & good shooting!  


